

## CITY OF SAINT PAUL

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL 310 CITY HALL 15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: <u>legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</u> PHONE: (651) 266-8585 FAX: (651) 266-8574

January 14, 2016

Tim Hanson 740 Stewart Ave, Unit 2 Saint Paul MN 55102-4119

VIA EMAIL: mnleaflessgutters@gmail.com

Re: Appeal for Property at 740 Stewart Avenue

Dear Mr. Hanson:

This is to confirm that on January 12, 2016 at the Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer recommended continuing the above-referenced to **Tuesday**, **January 26, 2016 at 11:30 a.m. in Room 330 City Hall/Courthouse**. Please note that there will be an inspection next week because all areas of the building were not inspected. We will discuss new items, if any at the January 26 hearing. Ms. Moermond asked that the heating testing be done sooner than February 1, 2016. Once next week's inspection is done, you may want to put together a work plan with deadlines for how to get the remaining items done.

Any questions, you may contact me at 651-266-8563.

Sincerely,

/s/

Mai Vang Legislative Hearing Coordinator

c: Fire Supervisors
Justin Elvestad